UPPER CHATTAHOOCHEE RIVER

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

MARCH 8, 2012
CUMMING, GEORGIA


The Supervisors of the Upper Chattahoochee River Soil and Water Conservation met on Thursday, March 8, 2012 at 6:30 p.m. at Concord Baptist Church in Cumming, Georgia for their Annual Supervisors/Ministers meeting.

Supervisors present were:  George Lyons, Charlie Tatum, Leonard Ridings, E. H. Reid, Gilbert Barrett, Tracy L. Grizzle, Kenneth Beasley, David Sills and Edsel Nix.  Supervisor absent was:  Morris Frady.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Rev. Joe Vernon, Buddy Belflower, Louise McPherson, Vivian Tanner, Russell Biggers and approximately 35 other guests including the Upper Chattahoochee River Ladies Auxiliary Members.

Chairman Ridings presided.  District Chaplin Vernon gave the invocation and after the meal he gave an inspirational message on Conservation of our Natural Resources in honor of Soil and Water Stewardship Week.  The Reid family dedicated three (3) Bibles in honor of Reid’s wife, son and son-in-law.  The Ministers meeting was adjourned and the supervisors began their business session.
The minutes of the February meeting were approved on a motion by Barrett and seconded by Nix.  The motion passed.
Ridings gave the treasury report.  Lyons reported that the small CD is about to mature.  A motion was made by Beasley and seconded by Nix to approve the report as mailed.  The motion passed.
Regional Representative Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos reported that the supervisors needed to make a budget for the remaining state allotted funds.  Amos then distributed the GACDS survey and asked the supervisors to complete it and return it at the next district meeting.  Amos reported that Resource Specialist Kelli Coleman has accepted a position with NRCS in Montana.

Erosion and sediment control plans were reported as follows:  
Dawson County – two (2) plans submitted for ratification.  The plans were approved on a motion by Tatum and seconded by Lyons.

Forsyth County – thirty-nine (39) plans were submitted for ratification.  The plans were approved on a motion by Ridings and seconded by Nix.  The motions passed.
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District Conservationist Biggers gave the NRCS report.  He reported that they are finishing EQIP ranking and there is a possibility of receiving additional funding for high-tunnel applications.
In other district business:  the supervisors discussed the safe dams’ inspection reports and agreed to send a response concerning Etowah #26.  Beasley reported he has encouraged Lumpkin County officials to consider using some of the watershed lakes in the county for water supply.
The next meeting will be Thursday, April 12, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. (note time change) in White County at the Western Sizzlin Restaurant in, Georgia.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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